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California State University, Long Beach

Curriculum and Educational Policies Council

Meeting 11, 2011-12
BH-302

Wednesday, 25 April, 2-4 PM

Members Present:  Christopher Brazier (Chair/CNSM), Norm Carter (Lecturers), Kate Chen (CLA), Khue Duong (Alternate Secretary/Library), Tom Enders (Ex-Officio), Diane Hayashino (CAPS), Nathan Jensen (International Education),  I-Hung Khoo (COE), Jeff Klaus (Designee, VP Student Services), Jeff Koob (Social Work),  Xin Li (CED), Cecile Lindsay (Provost Designee), Nim Marayong (Secretary/COE), Caitlin Murdock (CLA), Sabine Reddy (CBA), Robin Richesson (COTA), Sarah Schrank (Vice Chair/CLA), M. Sue Stanley (Provost Designee), Huong Tran Nguyen (CED).
Members Absent:  , Connie Ireland (CHHS), , Sal Kukalis (CBA), Kent Merryfield (CNSM) , Lucy Nguyen (ASI), Tiffany Sum (COTA), Deborah Thien (CLA), Brett Wanatanbe (ASI).
Chair Brazier convened the meeting at 2:00 pm.

1. Approval of the agenda: m/s/p
2. Approval of the minutes of the last meeting: m/s/p
3. Announcements and requests for information: 
4. Proposed certificate in Nursing Education in the School of Nursing, time certain 2:05. Savitri Singh-Carlson, graduate director for the School of Nursing.

       The council waived 1st reading and recommended the proposal to the Academic Senate. m/s/p

5. Proposed minor in Queer Studies in the Department of Women’s Gender and Sexuality Studies, time certain 2:20. Jennifer Reed, WGSS and Mark Wiley, Associate Dean CLA.

The council waived 1st reading and recommended the proposal to the Academic Senate. m/s/p
6. Proposed interdisciplinary minor in Global Migration Studies in CLA, time certain 2:40. Heather Rae-Espinoza, Human Development and Mark Wiley, Associate Dean CLA.

The council recommended a name change from “Advisory Board” to “Faculty Advising Board” and suggested some revision on the requirement on two migrant groups. The council recommended the proposal to the Academic Senate. m/s/p
7. Discussion on the revised GWAR policy, time certain 3:00. Rebekha Abbuhl (GWAR committee chair), Linda Sarbo (GWAR coordinator), and AVP Lynn Mahoney.
· The chart description was moved back into the policy for clarity.
· AVP Mohoney requested the council to consider stricter timeline/action for students to complete the GWAR requirement.

· The council raised concerns on the effectiveness of the placement test and the sequence of the portfolio and GE writing intensive courses.
8. Adjournment at 3:50pm
The minutes have not been approved. 

Submitted by Nim Marayong
